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NORTH PINE HISTORICAL SOCIETY INC

        MINUTES OF MEETING HELD 8 JULY 2013 AT THE

                      PINE RIVEERS HERITAGE MUSEUM

Opening:  Meeting opened by President Judy Dohle at 1.07pm.

Attendance:  Pat Barton, Diane Bradbury, Peg McGurk, Eric Dohle, Judy Dohle, Charlie Nolan, Joan Baker-Winn Terry Murphy, Karen Taylor, David Dwyer, Justyne Wilson (PRHM)

Apologies:  Joan Stephenson, Gladys Kretschmann, John and Patti Coutts, Tony Watson, Keith Beakey.

Minutes of the June meeting: Judy Dohle moved and Eric Dohle
 2nd the acceptance of the minutes as amended.  All in favour. 
Treasurer’s Report:  Karen Taylor read the Treasurer’s Report in the absence of Treasurer, Patti Coutts.  

            Opening Balance



                              $3546.85

                    Income: Tea Money & M’ship Fees       $32.00

                    Expenditure: HQ Affiliation Fees and

                                          HQ. Agm Meeting Exes. $42.00


Closing Balance: 





        $3536.85
           Term Deposit remains the same at $1671.05

Judy Dohle moved that a cheque be presented to pay ‘Whits Engraving’ for Membership Badges and Life Member Badges for Melva Welch (amended) and David Dwyer.   2nd Peg McGurk.
Secretary’s Report:  Joan Baker-Winn Moved and Terry Murphy 2nd. That the inward be received and the outward endorsed.  
General Business:  • Judy Dohle explained the new method of booking a bus for our Annual Bus Trip.  The bus has to be booked and then the Councillor notified.  He then pays a donation towards the cost of hiring the bus.  Patrons to pay the deficit. David suggested hire Euro Car (own driver required).

Other local bus services provide own driver at a cost to patron. David Dwyer available as driver on the 2nd. Monday in December.  Peg McGurk suggested ‘Brian’s Bus Service” from Sandgate, which is used by RSL.  She said you received good service at reasonable prices.  
Some suggestions for venues wer : Boggo Road Goal/Karen, St. Helena Is/Joan, Victoria Barracks/ Charlie.  These members to report back to next meeting 19th Aug.(3rd Monday because of the EKKA).

Pat Parton to contact Cross Country Tours. 


•   Melva Welch Badge Presentation to be held at 19 August Meeting at 2.00pm to present gift and badge.  An invitation is to be sent to Anna Fitspatrick from MBRC. to this presentation. 

•    New Heritage Trail Brochure Launch: Awaiting David Dwyer to confirm brochure launch at Seniors Expo by Peter Dutton, State Member. 

Judy thanked NPHSI Brochure Committee members, Charlie,David, Joan and Karen for their input.  David Dwyer stated that Rosemary, Peter Dutton’s PR has accepted that the NPHSI Brochure can be officially launched at Seniors Expo.  Peter Dutton’s  office yet to confirm that Peter can launch the brochure.

David Dwyer confirmed Jodie Charles, his secretary’s attendance at the presentation of Melva’s Badge and gift. 


•     Judy moved that with amendments to the ‘Cook site’ that the draft be accepted and printed.  2nd. Diane Bradbury, all in favour. 

•      The final draft of NPHSI Brochure has been accepted for printing, which will take a fortnight to fruition, in time for the Seniors’ Expo Presentation.

•     A meeting to be held at PRHM on Friday 12 August for members working at Expo in regards display area and contents. 

•   The book ‘The Story of Anzac Memorial Avenue’.  Could a section of this book be used at Expo to promote the push for the name change from ‘Anzac Avenue’ (never gazetted). This would be available on NPHSI stall as well as brochure provided by David Dwyer for the public for their own information. 
•    Black Duck Dams:  David, Russell and Fred Kruger met to discuss same.  David has printouts for NPHSI.  He will e-mail same. NPHSI members expressed opinions and voted that the name on the plaque at Black Duck Creek should be KRUGER FAMILY PARK AND DAM and information be placed appropriately at dam sites.  [Moved and 2nd by all members]   David Dwyer met with Maurice Lawrie, a 60 year resident of Alma Road to discuss the above. 


•     John Bray, Principal of Dakabin State School? Son of Syd Bray is very interested in promoting Local History between NPHSI and students.  


•    Joan moved that a ‘Life Member Badge’ be presented to our Patron, David Dwyer.  2nd by Diane Bradbury, all in favour.

•     AGM:  will be held on September 9th, 2nd Monday. Members will receive Nomination Forms with the August minutes. 


•     APM:  Carly, Judy and Eric met with APM members.  NPHSI suggested a building be situated at Old Petrie Town.  There are many boxes of photographs to be categorised, digitised and catalogued etc. Both the PRHM and MBRC Library are under the banner of the NPHSI.  Carly advised that PRHM would like suitable exhibits from APM  for display at the museum. Next meeting to be held on 11th July.  Joan Kelly and Carly (PRHM), Kelly Ashford (Local History) and Pat Gee to attend.  In September, after the closure of the mill APM will be open to NPHSI members and to members of the public.  One room at APM will be turned into a Mini Exhibition for public to view as a ‘Last Hurrah’.  NPHSI and PRHM will be involved in this procedure.  

•   Recipe Book: Some members brought the 3 recipes requested for the book.  Others will provide same in the future.  Yarns/ tips etc. to be added.

•   Dennis Stephenson from Parks & Wildlife contacted NPHSI re: a gate with markings 1889 DE.  ( It was thought that it was probably the date and initials of the manufacturer.)  The matter to be looked into by NPHSI.
Justyne’s Museum Report:  The Kids Life Exhibition attendance was a record for PRHM with 2000 visitors for the month of June. “Well done” to all involved.

New team members for Tuesdays and Fridays are working well. 

U3A has an exhibition ‘Past and Present’ at PRHM which opens on 3rd August for a month.  Each Thursday arts classes will be run.
                     Meeting closed at 3.04pm    Afternoon Tea was served
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